Dear editor of www.hockey-news.info,
we have noted that you published two articles about our club HK SŽ Olimpija. Both are based on inaccurate information and rumours:
https://hockey-news.info/icehl-faellt-ljubljana-abermals-aus-der-liga-raus/
https://hockey-news.info/icehl-droht-in-laibach-der-ausverkauf/
Checking the facts with us and getting our official response would be appreciated and in according with the EU standards and media laws. Your articles are harming the good name of our club HK SŽ Olimpija.
Hereby we enclose our response:
"Since the 2017/18 season when HK SŽ Olimpija started the professional team, we always fulfilled our obligations towards our players, staff, and suppliers. 
Our results are speaking for themselves during these years (note that one season was cancelled due to Covid-19):
· 2-times Alps Hockey League Champion
· 3-times Slovenian National Champion
· 4-times Slovenian Cup Champion
· 2-times best team of Ljubljana
· Entering ICEHL, qualifying for play-offs and became full member of ICEHL.
· The first Slovenian ice hockey team ever to compete in the CHL.
· Many other successes in junior teams.
Even during really difficult times of Covid-19, when no spectators were allowed in arenas, and we didn’t receive any government founds (unlike in many other countries) we didn’t cut the players’ and staff salaries. Additionally, in this difficult economic situation we were able to strengthen our finances and the club management.
Our first season in the ICE Hockey League (2021/22) was outstanding as we achieved much more than we expected. We were topping the table for two months and directly qualified to the quarterfinals of ICEHL, where we tested the limits of excellent VSV squad. Of course, we also wanted this season to turn out better than it is now – but this is sports. The season is not over yet, and we still have 14 games to play and possible 42 points to catch. 
We believe in what we do and know where we want to go. Our budget may not be big; however we deliver good results with mainly Slovenian ice hockey players (approximately 85 % of the team). We believe in hard work, staying modest and rational, staying true to our values and keeping focus on the future. That is why we confirmed participation in the ICEHL for the 2023/24 season.”    
We kindly request an apology and public presentation of the club's facts.
In case you have additional questions, we will be glad to provide the answers.
Kind regards,
HK SŽ OLIMPIJA 

